
Public Notice 
 

Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 
Medical Services Administration 

 
Medicaid Ambulance Rate Adjustment 

 
The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) intends to adjust 
reimbursement rates for Medicaid covered ambulance services. 
 
In response to Public Act 104 on June 30, 2015, MDHHS is authorized to implement a 
Quality Assurance Assessment Program (QAAP) to increase Medicaid reimbursement 
to ambulance providers.  The funds generated by the QAAP will be utilized as the state 
match to draw down additional federal funding to support increased Medicaid 
reimbursement rates to ambulance providers. 
 
Effective for dates of service on or after July 1, 2018, non-air ambulance provider rates 
will increase by 20%. 
 
This change will result in an estimated gross cost of $10.3 million to the State of 
Michigan. 
 
There is no public meeting scheduled regarding this notice.  Any interested party 
wishing submit comments may do so by submitting a request in writing to: 
MDHHS/Medical Services Administration, Program Policy Division, PO Box 30479, 
Lansing MI 48909-7979 or e-mail MSADraftPolicy@michigan.gov by May 18, 2018. 
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